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	Philip Edwards
	Your Reference:
	

	Assistant Director 
Transport and Connectivity
	Our Reference:
	CA-3289 cooms & cons

	Birmingham City Council
	Telephone: 
	 

	PO Box 16616
	email:
	transport.projects@birmingham.gov.uk             

	Birmingham B2 2HN
	
	


31st October 2024

Dear Sir / Madam,

STONEY LANE – SAFETY SCHEME

Birmingham City Council has an obligation to undertake safety schemes on the Highway. In order to undertake this commitment, funding has been secured to enable a programme of schemes to be delivered. Schemes are selected using criteria set out in the current Birmingham Road Safety Strategy. We are writing to you to advise you that Stoney Lane between Church Road and Blakesley Road has been identified within the Safety Scheme Programme, as meeting the criteria, and the following interventions have been identified.  

We are therefore proposing to make the following improvements on Stoney Lane to improve road safety:

· New revised keep clear road markings and additional lane marking at the roundabout junction with Stoney Lane / Hobmoor Road to improve driver compliance.
· Enhancements to the existing pedestrian refuge on Stoney Lane directly fronting number 143 to improve the conspicuity of this crossing point, including upgraded road markings, new look left/right road marking, new bollards adjacent to the tactile paving and an improved bollard on the island itself. 
· Improved signage on all of the approaches to the Blakesley Road/ Stoney Lane junction including additional junction warning signs.

Before we move to the next stage of preparing to bid for funding, we would welcome any comments or questions that you have on this proposal. It is important that residents in the vicinity of the proposed works know what is happening and are able to comment on it. Please use the following link https://www.birminghambeheard.org.uk/bcc/stoneylanelss or the QR Code below to access the Be Heard Consultation Portal where you will be able to leave your comments and find a copy of the proposals. The consultation date to receive feedback is 15th November 2024

If you have any general queries or require any assistance with the consultation material, please contact us at transport.projects@birmingham.gov.uk and mark for the attention of Amjid Bashir

Yours faithfully


Amjid Bashir
Principal Transport Delivery Officer
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